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The Records of a Pioneer Lumber Mill

Through the gift of Mr. Clarence B. Bagley, a well known pio-
neer and a contributing editor of this Quarterly, the University of
Washington Library has received the donation of valuable histori-
cal material relating to the Washington Mill Company, one of the
large pioneer lumber mills of Washington Territory. This company
was organized in San Francisco in 1856 by Captain Marshall Blinn
and William J. Adams. Mr. Adams kept the San Francisco end of
the business; Mr. Blinn was in charge on Puget Sound. The mill
was erected at Seabeck, Kitsap County, and began cutting logs in
1857, incidentally opening a store, buying and building ships, acquir-
ing timber lands, and operating most of the business of the com-
munity. Its work was continued in Seabeck until 1886, when the
mill was destroyed by fire, and the establishment removed.

Mr. Bagley’s gift consists of thirty-nine bound volumes of letter
books, day books, journals, ledgers, time books, stock books, specifi-
cations and invoices. Altogether it forms a unique collection of
source material relating to one phase of the economic development
of Puget Sound.

President Scholz

Professor Richard F. Scholz leaves the history department of
the University of Washington to become President of Reed College,
Portland, Oregon. Mr. Scholz is a graduate of the University of
Wisconsin and was one of the first Rhodes scholars at Oxford from
that state. He has had teaching experiences at the Universities of
Wisconsin, California and Harvard before coming to the University
of Washington. His colleagues in the guild of historians wish for
him abundant success in the new field.

Valuable Prosch Manuscripts

Through the kindness of Miss Edith G. Prosch, the University
of Washington Library has received from the Thomas W. Prosch
estate a collection of important documents and other materials re-
lating to the history of the Puget Sound region. Most valuable of
all are three manuscripts of unpublished books prepared by Mr.
Prosch. One of these, a “Dictionary of the Chinook Jargon” was




